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This summary is based on the NZ-residents’ filtered response to Grim's 
informal survey, available here:  
https://www.surveymonkey.com/results/SM-LL8WFXW57 
 
 
Nearly 60% of SCANZ members responded (58.02%), plus an additional 14 
non-members. Of these (Q2): 

 57% thought that a NZ Principality was a good idea 
 20% thought it wasn’t 
 23% were not sure  

 
Of the 92 people who provided additional comments (Q3), the most positive 
mentions concerned: 

 greater focus and growth, and better administration (14 mentions) 
 greater accessibility to Crown in both competing for and interacting with 

(10) 
 the chance to propose an alternative selection process (5) 

 
The most negative comments concerned: 

 a lack of active members or small numbers (9) 
 the potential for political infighting and friction, including concerns about 

the likely dominance of Southron Gaard (9) 
 an inability to fill the required Principality Offices (6) 

 
The opportunity for more pageantry was mentioned as a positive by four 
respondents, and was actively disliked by two. 
 
When asked if they liked or agreed with a heavy-only selection process (Q4): 

 58% said no 
 27% said yes 
 15% were not sure  

 
(All 137 respondents answered this question and also the following one (Q5) on 
their reaction to including an alternative selection process in a Principality 
proposal). 
 
  



Almost 22% would only support a proposal which included an alternative 
selection process; 49% said they would like such an inclusion (total: 71%). 
Eight percent would not support a proposal containing an alternative selection 
process, and a further 10% would not like it (total: 18%).  
Eleven percent were not sure. 
 
Almost 100 respondents made comments on the current heavy-only selection 
process (Q6) with by far the most common concern being the exclusivity 
involved (44 mentions), and its inappropriateness as a selection tool or lack of 
representation of the broader aspects of the SCA (15). 
 
The ageing population of heavies and their over-representation in Southron 
Gaard was a concern mentioned 10 and 5 times respectively, often in 
conjunction with the need to provide a broader selection method. 
 
SCA tradition was a strong reason given for support for heavy combat 
selection (10), along with the way that the uniqueness of SCA heavy combat 
provides an eligibility criterion for reigning, reducing the chance of walk-in 
victors (5).  
 
Almost 90 people commented on alternative selection processes (Q7), covering 
alternating martial combat (eg heavy, rapier, target archery; two mentioned 
combat archery) as well as A&S, service requirements, lottery, vote, Venetian-
style vote+lottery, chess....The main aims focused on achieving greater 
inclusiveness and selection for leadership-appropriate skills/experience. 
 
NB: Levels of inclusiveness available under various alternative selection 
systems (based on SCA NZ and Kingdom figures, not the survey): 

 Current rattan-only eligibility: 14% of paid SCANZ membership 
 Triple-prowess (ie heavy, rapier, archery rotating): estimated 55%+ 
 Voting/lottery system: 100% 

 
Rotation to allow greater levels of inclusivity and to select on non-athletic 
skills/experience was important for many. Of 137 respondents to Q8, the 
preferred or strongly preferred approach was: 

 59% for rotation through various (undefined) fields 
 32% for rotation through triple-prowess (ie heavy, rapier, archery) 
 25% for heavy-only scored (second-bottom, above pure lottery at 19%) 

 
NB: the Venetian-style vote+lottery system was not included in the Q8 options, 
but had around a dozen positive mentions in the comments. Being able to select 
a clear winner was important and was a problem identified with the more 
subjective judging involved in an A&S selection, though this was also not an 
option in Q8. 


